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ACE  
 
Ace is a popular nickname for an asexual person It is a 
phonetic shortening of “asexual”, and has lead to some 
symbolism regarding the playing card Ace is also sometimes 
used as an umbrellas term” for the asexual spectrum, which 
includes asexuality, demisexuality, and grey-asexuality. 
This has led to card suit - ace of hearts refers to an 
alloromantic/zedromantic asexual; ace of spades for 
aromantic asexuals; ace of diamonds for demiromantic 
asexuals: ace of cl/ubs for grayromantic 

and other asexuals 
 
 
AESTHETIC ATTRACTION  
 
being drawn to sobut 

desire touch them, be in sex with them. Simply 
appreforms of attroften occurs on its own. Many 

                                            not 
all 

  
 
ALLOROMANTIC  
 
Someone with feels roman 

therefore is not aromantic or 
 within the aroma     a blanket term for heteroromantic, 
homoromantic, biromantic, polyromantic, panromantic, etc.            

See also zedromantic. 
 
 
ALLOSEXUAL  
 
Someone who feels romantic attraction and therefore is not 
aromantic or within the aromantic spectrum. A blanket term 
for heteroromantic, homoromantic, biromantic, polyromantic, 
panromantic, etc. See also zedromantic. 

 
ALLY  
 
A heterosexual and/or cisgender and/or cissexual person who 
supports and celebrates queer identities, interrupts and 
challenges queer-phobic and heterosexist remarks and 



actions of others, and willingly explores these biases 
within themselves. 
 
 
AROMANTIC  
  
Someone who does not feel romantic attraction 
 
 
ASEXUAL 
 
Someone who does not experience, sexual attraction. Unlike 
celibacy, which people choose, asexuality is an intrinsic 
part of who we are. Asexuality does not make our lives any 
worse or any better, we just face a different set of 
challenges than most sexual people. There is considerable 
diversity among the asexual community, each asexual person 
experiences things like relationships, attraction, and 
arousal somewhat differently. 
 
 
AVEN 
 
“The Asexual Visibility and Education Network (AVEN) was 
founded in 2001 with two distinct goals: creating public 
acceptanceand discussion of asexuality and facilitating the 
growth of an asexual community. Since that time we have 
grown to host the world’s largest asexual community, 
serving as an informational resource for people who are 
asexual and questioning, their friends and families, 
academic researchers and the press. AVEN members throughout 
the world regularly engage in visibility projects, included 
but not limited to distributing informative pamphlets, 
leading workshops, arranging local meetups and speaking to 
interested press. The AVEN community centers around the web 
forum, which provides a safe space for asexual and 
questioning people as well as their partners, friends and 
families to discuss their experienceis more exclusive.  
 
AUTOCHORISSEXUALISM 
 
 paraphilia (uncommon or unusual source of sexual pleasure 
or excitement) where a person feels a disconnect from their 
sexual fantasies or does not want to participate in their 
fantasies. Many asexuals do experience autochorissexualism, 
but it is not limited to asexuals - allosexual/zedsexual 



people can also experience it. It has nothing to do with 
sexual attraction and is not a sexual orientation  
 
BIPHOBIA 
 
Fear or hatred of, aversion to, and discrimination against 
bisexuals and bisexual behaviour. Biphobia exerts a 
powerful, negative force on the lives of bisexual people. 
Some examples of biphobia in action are disparaging jokes, 
verbal abuse or acts of violence targeted at bisexual 
people, or the dismissal of bisexuality as an inferior, 
invalid or irrelevant expression of sexuality. Bisexual 
people often face biphobia and discrimination in both queer 
and non-queer communities. 
BIROMANTIC 
 
A pers romantically attracted to two or more        
        genders of people. Another common definition is 
swho feels romantic attraction to same and other genders – 
but             this definition 
 
 
BISEXUAL   
 
An individual who is attracted to, and may form sexual and 
romantic relationships with women and men. A bisexual 
person may feel equally attracted to each gender, or may 
experience stronger attractions to one gender while still 
having feelings for another; this ratio of attraction may 
vary over time. Bisexuality, like homosexuality and 
heterosexuality, may be either a period in the process of 
self-discovery, or a stable, longterm identity. It is not 
necessary for somebody to have or have had sex with both m 
 
 
 
CELIBACY  
 
Celibacy or chastity is conscious abstinence from sexual 
activity. Celibacy is a choice of behavior, as opposed to 
asexuality which is an orientation. Not all asexuals are 
celibate, because there are reasons besides sexual 
attraction to engage in sexual activity. Because giving up 
sex can be a form of personal sacrifice for 
allosexuals/zedsexuals, celibacy is often tied to 



spirituality. Members of the clergy in several faiths take 
vows of celibacy, notably Catholic monks, nuns, and 
ere in fact asexual, and preferred to lead a life without 
 
CISGENDER  
 
Cisgender (pronounced /ˈsɪsdʒɛndəәr/) is an adjective used 
in the context of gender issues and counselling to refer to 
a class of gender identities formed by a match between an 
individual’s gender identity and the behavior or role 
considered appropriate for one’s sex.[1] Cisgender is a 
neologism that means “someone who is comfortable in the      
gender they were assigned at birth”, according to Calpernia 
Addams.[2] “Cisgender” is used to contrast “transgender” on 
the gender spectrum 
 
 
 
DEMIROMANTIC  
 
A type of grey-romantic who only experiences romantic 
attraction after developing an emotional connection 
beforehand Demiromantics do not experience primary romantic 
attraction, but they are capable of secondary         
romantic attraction    
 
DEMISEXUAL   
 
A person who only experiences sexual attraction towards 
someone they have a close bond with. A person who 
identifies as a Demisexual is, according to Rabger’s model, 
a person who does not experience primary sexual attraction 
but yet still experiences secondary sexual attraction. 
Primary sexual attraction being sexual attraction based in 
outward qualities such as a person’s looks, clothes, or 
 
 
 
GENDER EXPRESSION  
 
How one outwardly manifests gender; for example, through 
name and pronoun choice, style of dress, voice modulation, 
etc. How one expresses gender might not necessarily reflect 
one’s actual gender identity. 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
GENDERQUEER  
 
The term “genderqueer” is considered derogatory by some 
People who identify as genderqueer may think of themselves 
as being both man and woman, as being neither man nor 
woman, or as falling completely outside the gender binary. 
They may express a combination of masculinity and 
femininity, one or the other, or neither. Androgye is also 
used commonly to describe this same category. Since there 
is still relatively little agreed upon terminology, the 
distinction between the two categaories is difficault to 
pull apart. Genderqueers may have any sexuality/sexual 
identity, any physical sex, and may or may not identify as 
trans (trans women and trans men). 
 
 
 
GRAY-ASEXUAL  
 
Asexuality and sexuality are not black and white; some 
people identify in the g(spelled “grey” in some countries)   
area between them. People who identify this way can        
                 include, but are not limited to: people 
who do not normally experience sexual attraction, but do 
experience it sometimes people who experience sexual 
attraction, but a low libidoare technically 
allosexual/zedsexual, but feel that it’s not an important 
part of their lives and don’t identify with standard 
allosexual/zedsexual culture people who experience sexual 
attraction and drive, but not strongly enough to want to 
act on them people who are asexual but have a libido that 
they do act on people who can enjoy and desire sex, but 
only under very limited and specific circumstances people 
who experience some parts of sexuality but not others, 
according to a theoretical model such as Rabger’s people 
who experience limited sexual attraction randomly (with no 
clear pattern in gender or situation) anyone else who does 
not feel entirely asexual nor allosexual/zedsexual Gray-



asexual is also a catch all term for other patterns of 
attraction that are not asexual or allosexual/zedsexual, 
such as demisexual and lithsexual. Abbreviated as gray-ace, 
gray-a, or grace  
 
 
GRAYROMANTIC 
 
A person with a romantic orientation that is somewhere 
between aromantic and romantic. For example, a gray-
romantic may. Experience romantic attraction but not very 
often. Experience romantic attraction, but not desire 
romantic relationships. Desire relationships which are not 
quite platonic and not quite romantic. Experience romantic 
attraction infrequently or confusingly. Also used as a 
catch-all for other non aromantic, non 
alloromantic/zedromantic orientations, like demiromantic 
and lithromantic. 
 
 
 
HETEROROMANTIC                 
 
A person who is romantically attracted to a member of a 
different gender  
 
HOMOROMANTIC  
 
A person who is romantically attracted to a member of the 
same gender.  
 
 
LIBIDO 
 

The bodily urge for sexual stimulation. Libido is driven by 
hormones and not connected to attraction. Synonymous with 
sex drive. In essence, libido is a hunger for sexual 
stimulation. Libido can be ignored, or satisfied with sex 
or masturbation. 

 



LITHROMANTIC 

A person who experiences romantic attraction, but does not 
want it reciprocated, or the attraction fades when 
reciprocated. This is on the aromantic spectrum. 

 
 
LITHSEXUAL  
 
A person who experiences sexual attraction, but does not 
want it reciprocated, or the attraction fades when 
reciprocated. This is on the asexual spectrum 

 

MOGAI 
Acronym that stands for Marginalized Orientations, Gender 
identities, And Intersex. A more inclusive (and shorter) 
set of letters that replaces LGBTQIAP+ 

 
NON-BINARY  
 
An umbrella term for the many gender identities that are 
neither male nor female. May also be used as an identity in 
its own right. Examples include: Agender - someone who 
feels they do not have a gender Bigender - someone who 
identifies with two genders Genderfluid - someone whose 
gender identity varies Genderqueer - someone who is not 
sure what their gender is, but knows that it is not 
exclusively male or female 
 
 
 
OUTING SOMEONE   
 
Accidentally or intentionally publicly revealing another 
person’s sexual orientation or gender identity without 
their permission. This can cause social, physical, 
emotional, or economic danger for the person being ‘outed.’ 
Outing someone can sometimes be done as an act of hate. 
 



 
 
 
 
PANROMANTIC  
 
A person who is romantically attracted to others but is not 
limited by the other’s sex or gender. Similar to 
biromantic, except there are no limits to the genders a 
panromantic may find attractive, or they may feel that 
gender does not play a role in who they find attractive.  
and issues than to people of other gender identities. 
 
 
POLYAMOROUS  
 
Polyamory (from Greek πολύ [poly, meaning many or several] 
and Latin amor  [love]) is the practice, desire, or 
acceptance of having more than one intimate relationship at 
a time with the full knowledge and free consent of everyone 
involved. polyamory, often abbreviated to poly, is 
sometimes described as consensual, ethical, or responsible 
non-monogamy. The word is occasionally used more broadly to 
refer to any sexual or romantic relationships that are not 
sexually exclusive, though there is disagreement on how 
broadly it applies; an emphasis on ethics, honesty, and 
transparency all around is widely regarded as the crucial 
defining characteristic 
 
QUEER 
 
Queer has traditionally meant odd or unusual, though modern 
use often pertains to MOGAI people. Its usage is considered 
controversial and underwent substantial changes over the 
course of the 20th century with some MOGAI people 
reclaiming the term as a means of self-empowerment. Not all 
MOGAI people feel comfortable using this term due to its 
history as a slur.  
 
 
 
 
 



QUEERPLATONIC  
A queer 
platonic relationships a relationship that is not romantic 
but involves a close emotional connection beyond what most 
people consider friendship. The commitment level in a 
queerplatonic relationship is often considered to be 
similar to that of a romantic relationship. People in a  
 
 
RECLAIMED LANGUAGE   
 
Language that has traditionally been used to hurt and 
degrade a community but which community members have 
reclaimed and used as their own. Reclaimed language can be 
extremely important as a way of taking the negative power 
out of a word, claiming space, and empowering oneself. 
However, reclaimed language is also tricky and, depending 
on the context and the speaker, can be hurtful and 
dangerous. Some examples are ‘dyke’, ‘fag’, ‘homo’, 
‘queen’, and ‘queer’. Although these terms can be used in a 
positive way by those reclaiming them, it is still 
offensive to hear them used by others whose intent is to 
hurt. Although many LGBT people have reclaimed these terms, 
there are still other LGBT people who consider any usage of 
these terms offensive, particularly by people who do not 
personally identify with those terms. 
 
 
ROMANTIC ORIENTATION  
This refers to an individual’s pattern of romantic 
attraction, often based on a person’s gender. For many 
people, their romantic orientation and their sexual 
orientation are in alignment, so the gender(s) of the 
people they are romantically attracted to are also the 
gender(s) they are sexually attracted to. For an 
asexual, who does not experience sexual attraction, it is 
their romantic orientation that determines which gender(s), 
if any, they are inclined to form romantic 
relationships with.  

 
 
 
 



SAME GENDER LOVING 
 
A term to express an alternative sexual orientation without 
relying on terms and symbols of European descent. The term 
emerged in the early 1990's with the intention of offering 
Black women who love women and Black men who love men a 
voice, a way of identifying and being that resonated with 
the uniqueness of Black culture in life. (Sometimes 
abbreviated as SGL.) 
 

SENSUAL ATTRACTION  

A strong desire to touch/be touched by someone specific. 
This form of attraction may occur with other attractions or 
independently. Some asexuals do feel this. 

 

SEX-AVERSE  

Someone who is opposed to having sex; they may not want to 
talk about sex, see sexual images, etc. Unlike sex-
repulsion, it’s a milder response and does not have nausea, 
anxiety, or repulsion tied up in it. It’s a general “no, I 
do not want that” response to sex.  

SEX-FAVORABLE  
 
Someone who likes and is interested in having sex. 
SEX-INDIFFERENTSomeone who is indifferent to the idea of 
sex or participating it; a general attitude of “meh” 
towards sex. This does not mean that the person is willing 
to have sex ever - they may not feel strongly opposed to 
having sex, but neither are the interested in it. 

SEX-POSITIVE  

The sex-positive movement is an ideology in which all forms 
and expressions of sexuality are viewed as potentially 
positive forces as long as they remain consensual. The sex-
positive movement advocates sex education and safer sex as 
part of its campaign. The movement makes no moral 



distinctions among typesinsertof s   tivities, regarding 
these choices as matters of personal preference.Many 
asexuals are sex-positive, and it is possible for an 
asexual to be repulsed by sex on a personal level while 
being sex-positive towards humanity as a whole. Good sex-
positivity also promotes the ability to decline any sexual 
interactions a person does not want without shame - in 
essence, a person’s sexual choices are all good as long as 
everything is consensual, and no one should be shamed for 
the sex they have or do not have 

SEX-REPULSED  

People who find sex, the idea of, sexual talk, sexual 
images, etc repulsive, nauseating, or causing anxiety. Some 
sex-repulsed people are repulsed by all things sexual, 
while others are only repulsed by certain things. The 
degree of repulsion varies from person to person, but is 
always stronger than in sex-aversion.  

 
SEXUAL ATTRACTION  
Sexual attraction is a feeling that sexual people get that 
causes them to desire sexual contact with a specific other 
person. It is a gut feeling - almost a pull - towards 
another person. It is often, but not always, felt along 
with other forms of attraction - i.e. sometimes a person 
experiencing sexual attraction will only want sex, such as 
some friends with benefits relationships, and other times 
they will desire sex as well as romantic interaction or 
other things. It is desiring sex with someone specific in 
general, whether a person wants to have sex at that 
specific moment. 
SQUISH 

The desire for a strong platonic relationship with someone; 
this envisioned relationship may be more emotional intimate 
than an “average” friendship. There is a fine line between 
a crush and a squish. Both crushes and squishes could 
involve persistent thoughts about the person of interest, 
self-consciousness around that person, desires to be with 
him or her, fantasies about physical (not necessarily 
sexual) contact with him or her, or any combination of 



these. However, crushes sometimes entail jealousy of 
partners of the person of interest, and desire for romantic 
contact (such as kissing), a dating relationship, or 
marriage, while squishes do no 

STONE  
A person who does not want to receive sexual touch, but is 
okay with/interested in giving sexual touch. This is a 
behavior, not an orientation. The inverse (where a person 
likes to receive sexual touch, but does not want to give  

 
TRANSGENDER  
 
A category of gender identity, referring to a person whose 
gender differs from the one assigned at birth (usually 
assigned based on physical sex). This includes people who 
feel they are the “opposite” binary identity - such as 
someone who is assigned female at birth and identifies as 
male - as well as non-binary gender identities.than one 
gender. 
 
ZEDROMANTIC  
 
An alternative term for alloromantic - someone who feels 
romantic attraction and is not aromantic spectrum. A catch 
all term for heteroromantic, homoromantic, panromantic, 
etc. 
 
 
ZEDSEXUAL  
 
An  

alternative term for allosexual –  
someone who feels sexual attraction and is not asexual 
spectrum. A catch all 
 
 
ZUCCHINI  
 
A zucchini is a partner in a queerplatonic relationship 
 

 


